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Upcoming Events... 

Thursday 16th August 
Tuesday 21st August 
Wednesday 22nd August 
Thursday 23rd August  
Friday 24th August 
Tuesday 28th August 
Sat 25th - Sun 26th August 
Friday 31st August 
Friday 31st August 
Friday 28th September 

Yr 7-8 Technology at SOHS 
Sports Activator  
SOPSSA Cross Country 
Yr 7-8 Technology at SOHS 
Hot lunches (sausage & bread) orders in by 22-8-18  
S​c​h​o​o​l​ ​C​o​l​o​u​r​ ​R​u​n @ 1.30pm 
Ski Trip 
Daffodil Day - Dress up Yellow​ (gold coin donation please) 
Transition to School 11am - 12.30pm 
Last day of term 3 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Senior Room - Geometric Designs 
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Kia Ora Families and Community,  
 
A massive well done to all of our students for their performance at Small Schools Cross 
Country on Monday.  I know I have said it on Facebook and further on through the newsletter, 
but the attitude and behaviour of all of our children was outstanding!  It makes us proud to call 
ourselves Waiwerians!   
We have had a few events in the past few weeks that we have taken children to, and at 
everyone of them the children have been polite, engaged and enthusiastic. Well done kids, you 
are all awesome! 
 
Last week the whole school went to SOHS  to listen Brando Yelavich talk. Some of you may not 
know of Brando, he is an inspirational adventurer who has overcome some struggles to find 
his passion and drive for life - which is adventuring.  Brando was the first person to 
circumnavigate New Zealand on foot, an adventure that took him 600 days.  Brando spoke to 
us about goal setting, using your emotions (and showing emotion) and the importance of 
people in our lives.  He had some very funny stories that he shared and I am sure that all of 
the children left with some interesting or insightful idea. 
We had 6 senior students who were lucky enough to stay on and attend a writing workshop 
with Brando - they talked in more depth about goal setting and being realistic about achieving 
them - and also that it is ok to reset your goals if you find they are not quite right for you. 
 
The year 5-6s had their New World Netball tournament last Thursday - they played brilliantly 
as a team - their skill level improved throughout the day and they ended the day 2nd overall. 
Top job Yr 5-6s.  On Friday the yr 7-8s had their version of the tournament, again the children 
were fabulous and worked brilliantly as a team - a lot of fun was had by all, the team did not 
place but had a great day of teamwork. 
 
W​e​ ​h​a​v​e​ ​a​ ​s​u​p​e​r​ ​f​u​n​ ​e​v​e​n​t​ ​p​l​a​n​n​e​d​ ​f​o​r​ ​a​f​t​e​r​ ​S​O​P​S​S​A​ ​-​ ​because​ ​t​h​e​ ​c​h​i​l​d​r​e​n​ ​h​a​v​e​ ​a​l​l 
t​r​a​i​n​e​d​ ​s​o​ ​h​a​r​d​ ​a​n​d​ ​s​e​t​ ​t​h​e​m​s​e​l​v​e​s​ ​s​u​c​h​ ​g​o​o​d​ ​g​o​a​l​s​ ​w​e​ ​t​h​o​u​g​h​t​ ​w​e​ ​w​o​u​l​d  ​t​o​p​ ​i​t​ ​o​f​f​ ​w​i​t​h​ ​a 
b​i​t​ ​o​f​ ​f​u​n​ ​-​ ​y​o​u​ ​g​u​e​s​s​e​d​ ​i​t​ ​A​ ​W​H​O​L​E​ ​S​C​H​O​O​L​ ​C​O​L​O​U​R​ ​R​U​N​! 
W​e​ ​w​i​l​l​ ​r​e​q​u​i​r​e​ ​a​ ​b​i​t​ ​o​f​ ​h​e​l​p​ ​w​i​t​h​ ​t​h​i​s​ ​-​ ​m​o​r​e​ ​i​n​f​o​r​m​a​t​i​o​n​ ​w​i​l​l​ ​f​o​l​l​o​w​ ​-​ ​i​f​ ​a​n​y​o​n​e​ ​i​n​ ​t​h​e 
c​o​m​m​u​n​i​t​y​ ​w​o​u​l​d​ ​l​i​k​e​ ​t​o​ ​c​o​m​e​ ​a​l​o​n​g​ ​a​n​d​ ​b​e​ ​i​n​v​o​l​v​e​d​ ​w​e​ ​w​o​u​l​d​ ​l​o​v​e​ ​t​o​ ​h​e​a​r​ ​f​r​o​m​ ​y​o​u​. 
 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Kaz Bissett  
 
 

 

School sores​ ​(aka Impetigo) 
 

There have been a couple of cases of School Sores lately at school.  Please be aware as this is a highly 
contagious skin infection.  Some key points to be aware of... 
 
 

Key points... 

1. Impetigo is a very contagious skin infection. This means it easily spreads from one person to 
another. 

2. Impetigo is found generally on the hands and face, especially around the nose and mouth. It can 
also affect other areas. 

3. Children should see a doctor for assessment and treatment. Careful cleaning of the sores and the 
use of antiseptic or antibiotic cream may be advised. Sometimes oral antibiotics are prescribed. 

4. Children should be kept away from school or daycare until the sores are healed, or as advised by 
your doctor. 



Waiwerian’s out there doing it… 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING AWESOME WAIWERIAN’S WHO HAVE BEEN  
OUT THERE GIVING IT THEIR ALL!!! 

 

(From left to right) ​Ryan Cleghorn​ - Most Improved U9’s Clinton Rugby.  ​Lincoln Forde ​- Player of the year U9’s 
Clinton Rugby.  ​James Dobbie​ - Most Improved U13’s Country Rugby.  ​Caitlyn Forde​ - Most Promising Player 
Country Saints Netball, Team 4.  ​Maddie Bielski​ - Most Improved Country Saints Netball, Team 2.   
Freya Whiteside​ - Most Promising Player Country Saints Netball, Team 5.  ​Esther Whiteside​ - Most Promising 
Player Country Saints Netball, Team 3.  ​Libby Campbell​ - Most Promising Player Country Saints Netball, Team 6 

 
Please send in any photos and a small blurb about your wee Waiwerian out there doing anything exciting,  

to Nic via email:  ​office@waiwerasouth.school.nz  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DRESS UP YELLOW ​for 
DAFFODIL DAY 

(please bring a gold coin donation) 
 

Friday 31st August 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulation to Florence from the Junior Room, 
Kordelia from the Senior Room and Chase from the 

Middle Room for receiving value and key competency 
certificates in Assembly on Friday. Florence and 

Chase both received their awards for the value of 
responsibility and Kordelia received her award for the 
key competency of managing self. Well done to these 

three students and keep up the fantastic work. 
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  ​CLINTON YOUTH 

GROUP  
(for ages 11-16 or school years 7-10) 

 
Youth group is back for Term 3 
with more crazy activities and 

sweet food! 
 

Re-starting 27 July 
 

Time: Friday nights from  
7pm to 8.30pm 

 
Location: Clinton Presbyterian 

Church 
 

Free admission and supper 
provided 

 
Contact Alex Watt 0274 054 772 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PARENTS PLUS LUNCH ORDER ​ ​ (Parents Plus Account Number: 02-0918-0035370-00) 



Parents Plus Lunch Order 
Friday 24th August  -  Sausage & Bread:  Neale / Dalley 

 
      NAME(s): 
  
      QUANTITY: 
      ($2 per serving) 
 

Order must be at school before ​WEDNESDAY 22nd AUGUST​ as it needs to be organised.   
Have a look for the Google Form that was emailed out - This makes the process so easy and you can order & pay for the whole term 

without any hassle, otherwise please complete this form and return it to the office with payment by 22/08/18. 

 
GREAT BIG HAPPY ​BIRTHDAY WISHES​ go to the following special people… 
 

David Dalley who turns thirteen on the 17th August 
Sophia Cambridge who turns six on the 23rd August 

Leah-Rose Cambridge who turns nine on the 27th August 
Julienne Dacones who turns twelve on the 28th August 

 
 ​(¯`'•.¸* (¯`'•.¸*  WE HOPE YOU ALL ENJOY YOUR SPECIAL DAY  *¸.•'´¯) *¸.•'´¯) 

 

 
 

Waiwera South School’s new website 
is up and running.  If you haven’t had 
a chance to check it out, have a 
look. It has useful features like up 
and coming school dates. Have a spy 
at the calendar page; netball, 
speeches, cross country, assemblies, 
golf etc are all there to plan your 
term.  We are doing our best to 
update and add to our site regularly.  
Check the site if you want to know  
when things are happening.                     ​www.waiwerasouth.school.nz 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.waiwerasouth.school.nz/


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIELD DAY 
 

Fertigate N.Z Liquid Fertilisers  
Speaker H. Burgess 



+ Tow & Fert Machine application with local contractor Dean Lawrence. 
 

FRIDAY 17th August 11am - 2pm 
Clinton Rugby Club 
BBQ & Refreshments 
 
Anyone with unwanted IBC’s (1000L fert pods) can donate them (for reuse) to 
Clinton Rugby Club and Fertigate N.Z will donate  
$50 per pod pack to the club. 
 

Cross Country 
 

A HUGE congratulations to all our students!  You all ran fabulously and represented Waiwera 

South School proudly! 

We had some superb results and will have quite a contingency traveling to the SOPSSA event next 

week. More information will come home for those children who have been selected to represent 

the Small Schools at SOPSSA. 
 

Congratulations to the following children who placed in the top ten: 
 

Year 1 Girls: 3rd Sophia Cambridge, 4th Florence Anderson 

Year 2 Girls: 3rd Ivy Whiteside, 6th Charleigh Campbell, 9th Zoe Cleghorn 

Year 2 Boys: 2nd Tuvia Bielski 

Year 3 Boys: 4th Charlie Anderson, 5th Chase Cambridge, 8th Wilfred Morgan 

Year 4 Girls: 7th Libby Campbell, 9th Freya Whiteside, 10th Harriet Anderson 

Year 4 Boys: 2nd Lincoln Forde, 9th Ryan Cleghorn 

Year 5 Girls: 5th Caitlyn Forde 

Year 5 Boys: 7th Hayden Wendelgelst 

Year 6 Girls: 2nd Esther Whiteside, 3rd Bree Campbell, 6th Taylor Dobbie 

Year 6 Boys: 3rd James Liggett 

Year 7 Girls: 9th Julienne Dacones 

Year 7 Boys: 2nd George Anderson 

Year 8 Boys: 1st James Dobbie, 4th Ashley Wendelgelst, 7th David Dalley  

 
 
 
 

Some Photos from Monday 13th August 2018  
at Small Schools Cross Country  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We were lucky enough to take the whole school to listen to Brando Yelavich aka Wildboy speaking at SOHS 
last Tuesday.  He shared with us many of his life stories and spoke of his life changing adventure where he 
walked solo around the NZ Coastline, taking 600 days.  Brando shared with us many messages but a few 

were the importance of having goals, never giving up and doing what makes you happy.  Thank you Brando 
for coming to visit and sharing your inspiring story. 

 
 

 
FUNDRAISING TO HELP SPREAD THE SEASON OF GIVING… 

 
 
 

Operation Christmas Child (OCC) is a great initiative that 
Waiwera South School will be taking part in this year.   
OCC collects shoeboxes filled with gifts and delivers them to children in need around the world.  This is 
a fantastic way to see the children here at school relate so well to the idea of helping and doing 
something positive for children that do not get Christmas gifts.  
 
Each box contains the following… 
Something to Love 
Something to wear 
Something for School 
Something to play with 
Something for personal hygiene 
And something special 



 
With your help we would like to fill these boxes with lots of TLC 
from Waiwera South.  
 
As part of a small fundraiser we would like to offer the 
two “whole school” photos in a digital format emailed to 
you for a donation of $5 or more if you wish.   
 
Please contact Nic at the Office if you are interested in  
making a donation of any amount. ​office@waiwerasouth.school.nz​ or 03 4157 973 

mailto:office@waiwerasouth.school.nz

